

School Notice Thursday 2nd September



Kia ora and Greetings,

It was great to see the sun out again today, and enjoy some (safe) time outdoors.



Please check our website for information about resources and sites that your child can use.

Thank you for helping your child stay connected with their learning.



If you are worried about your child's wellbeing please text or call our Head Counsellor, Leonie, on **021 871 094.**

There are other places that can help you or your whanau too. Help is also available 24/7 through these places:

- 1737
- free call or text

- Covid Healthline 0800 358 5433
- Healthline (for anything else) 0800 611 116
- Calling, texting, or google searching 1737

Year 10, 11 and 12 students - Your Subjects for 2022



We need to know what subjects you want for next year.

The '2022 Subject Selection' handbook is on our website.

If you need any help or if you have any questions please email Stuart King on s.king@jchs.school.nz or contact us in the usual way – facebook, text, or a phone call.

An Enrolment Zone for Our School

Our school roll is growing, and is projected to continue to keep growing for the next few years.

So the Ministry of Education (MOE) is putting an enrolment zone (school zone) for our school. This is being consulted on now, and the MOE are seeking feedback through their website.

The link is: https://consultation.education.govt.nz/education/james-cook-high-school-enrolment-scheme/consult_view/



Essentially, the MOE are proposing our zone follows the natural boundaries of the shoreline and the Manurewa-Papakura boundary. The only 'new' part is to the north, where there would be an overlap with Manurewa High School's zone, So, whānau in the overlap would have the right to choose between MHS and JCHS. Which already happens a lot now.

This new zone will not come into effect until next year. So, enrolments for 2022 are not affected.

Arohanui,

Grant
Grant McMillan
Tumuaki • Principal